

July 1, 2020

New Castle Common and Beach

The Town has closely monitored COVID-19 trends and continued to develop an appropriate plan for reopening the New Castle Common. While the Town's initial plan involved reopening the New Castle Beach and Common to parking on July 1st, 2020, the Town has decided to postpone the plan due to current virus trends, and resident concerns. The gates at the Common will be closed at 6pm tonight, July 1, 2020 until further notice.

COVID-19 data will be continuously monitored and its impact on the Town Common operations will be discussed following this weekend at the July 6th, 2020 meeting of the New Castle Select Board.

The New Castle Common and Beach continue to be open to pedestrian traffic only at this time.